
Class Council Constitution Changes

After thoroughly discussing and debating our constitution, the four councils have
approved a number of amendments to our constitution.  Beyond clarifying some of the
ambiguous language, the amendments provide the following fundamental changes:

• Clarifying the attendance policy to an objective process

• Renaming the VP of Programming to the Executive Vice President

• Enumerating the proper succession upon the vacancy of the Presidency

• Only allowing the Executive Board-elect to determine the Chair Positions, as
opposed to the current Executive Board and the Executive Board-elect

• A clearer explanation of the Class Council election procedures

• Explanation of “regular scheduled” meetings and “special” meetings for absence
purposes

• Inclusion of quorum

• Process for proxy votes

• Official doctrine for the debate and conduct of Class Councils, with the possible
enactment of Robert’s Rules of Order at any time after being instructed to do so
by two active members of the council

• Placing the “unofficial” email policy of Class Councils into our constitution

• Changing the amendment process to include all active members

• Redefining the members of the Convocation committee due to the chair being
selected in the fall of Junior Year

• Including that council members are to work to remedy any issues that are
prohibitive to unity.  An example of a past incidence is working to make
homecoming free in 2006.


